
HLPOA email Blast 5.1.23 Camp Grayling Expansion/Lyon Township Proposed Septic Ordinance 
 
Dear HLPOA member and those yet to renew: 
 
Your letters of concern and participation in meetings have an impact on what happens around 
Higgins Lake! Thank you. 
 
Camp Grayling Expansion Declined: 
Thank you for your recent letters and emails sent regarding the proposed expansion of Camp 
Grayling. The Michigan Department of Natural Resources has declined the proposed expansion 
of 162,000 acres of state forest land to be used by the Department of Military and Veteran 
Affairs. This decision was made after public input and consultation with interested Michigan 
Tribal governments. Acting DNR Director Shannon Lott states, “Public concerns and feedback 
from Tribal governments, coupled with our own review of the proposal, led us to decide against 
a 20-year lease on such a significant portion of state-managed land.” 
 
To review the recent press release, go to:  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/MIDNR/bulletins/357ac90 
 
Lyon Township Proposed Septic Ordinance 
Lyon Township will be holding a meeting Tuesday, May 2, 2023 at 10:00 am at the Lyon 
Township Hall, 7851 West Higgins Lake Drive, Higgins Lake, Michigan. The purpose of this 
meeting will be to review and discuss the Lyon Township Proposed Septic Ordinance. 
 
HLPOA Board 
 
 


